UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCK LEXINGTON, KENTUCKY

Malar

Office of the President September 17, 1964

TO: ALL UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY FACULTY

FROM: John W. Oswald

In October, 1963, with the advice and concurrence of the Faculty Council and the authorization of the Board of Trustees, I issued a series of policies designed to help promote growth in the kind of academic environment which will lead to the retention and recruitment of the highest quality faculty. Among these were policies to govern the appointment and promotion of faculty members and the appointment and review of department chairmen.

Revision of the <u>Governing Regulations</u> of the University to reflect these policies was necessary, and revisions of two parts -- Article IX, Section 18 (Department Chairmen) and Article XI, Section 3 (Tenure), prepared with the concurrence of the Faculty Council -- were officially approved by the Board of Trustees at their meeting on Tuesday, September 15, 1964.

Copies of these two revisions are enclosed for your information.